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While parking complaints are frequent, 

we made a temporary change during the 

week of December 22 and left warnings 

in place of tickets. This time of year is 

known for its giving and kindness. 

Right: We enjoy meeting the public.  Here, this little 

lady was exited to make friends with Deputies 

Benjamin Toops and Joey Barros.                    

(Pictured is Deputy Toops.) 

Left: Wilsonville Police and TVF&R responded to a 

medical emergency on December 16, 2019. Police 

and fire often play critical roles in the chain of 

survival. Wilsonville deputies are equipped with 

AED units and regularly receive CPR and Basic First 

Aid training. In many cases, police often arrive on 

calls requiring CPR prior to EMS services. 

Gratuitous tree shots taken during 2019’s holiday season. Moments like these are nice. 

We had several people think of us this 

season and drop off goodies, including 

this group of young visitors. Thank you!  

Thanks to some very generous “Secret Santa” 

donors, we were able to spread some 

holiday cheer by giving out $100 bills. 
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